
 
 

TO:                National Executive Committee 

Past National Commanders 
Department and Chapter Commanders and Adjutants 
Commanders and Adjutants Association 
All Employees 
DAV Auxiliary National Adjutant 

 
FROM:         Barry A. Jesinoski, National Adjutant 

 

DATE:           April 3, 2025 

 
SUBJECT:    Staff Appointment 

 
With the concurrence of National Commander Daniel Contreras, I am pleased to announce the 

appointment of Andrew Clark, a national area supervisor and national service office supervisor, to the 
role of assistant national service director at DAV Washington Headquarters effective May 15, 2025. 

 
In this capacity, Clark will support DAV efforts and provide oversight to veterans and their families 
accessing VA benefits and services, including claims, appeals and transition support. 

 
Clark, a native of Black River, New York, enlisted in the Air Force in 2001 and served until 2014, when 

he was medically retired. He achieved the rank of master sergeant. Clark served as a jet mechanic, and 

his military career included deployments to Israel and the United Arab Emirates, with additional service 

in England and South Korea. 
 

He began his DAV career in 2016 as a national service officer apprentice in San Antonio. In 2017, he 

was promoted to associate national service officer in San Antonio before becoming the national service 

office assistant supervisor in Phoenix in 2020. He was then promoted to national service office 

supervisor in Muskogee, Oklahoma, in 2021. In 2023, Clark was promoted to national area supervisor 

for Area 12 out of Muskogee. 

 
Clark is a life member of Chapter 88 in Coweta, Oklahoma. He earned a bachelor's degree in business 

management and a master's in management from American Military University. 

 
We are thrilled to have Andrew join DAV's national staff. He is a capable and proven leader and a 
committed advocate for veterans, their families, caregivers and survivors. Commander Contreras and I 
are fully confident that he will continue to help ensure that we keep our promise to America's veterans. 
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Barry A. Jesinoski 

National Adjutant 


